COMMISSIONERS

JASON M. STANEK

MICHAEL T. RICHARD ANTHONY J. O'DONNELL ODOGWU OBI LINTON MINDY L. HERMAN STATE OF MARYLAND



PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

June 23, 2021

TO ALL PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANIES SUBJECT TO THE JURISDICTION OF THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF MARYLAND

Dear Sir or Madam:

Enclosed is an invoice specifying the amount that your company has been assessed for its share of the total direct and indirect costs and expenses for the maintenance and operation of the Public Service Commission and the Office of People's Counsel for the 2022 fiscal year that begins July 1, 2021. This assessment is made pursuant to Section 2-110 of the Public Utilities Article, Annotated Code of Maryland. For purposes of Section 2-110, "public service company" also includes electricity suppliers and gas suppliers.

The estimate of the total costs and expenses to the Public Service Commission and the Office of People's Counsel for the 2022 fiscal year is \$21,698,858. The Commission has determined that the 2020 calendar year jurisdictional revenues of all public service companies totaled \$9,765,660,988. The total FY 2022 costs and expenses of \$21,698,858 divided by the total 2020 jurisdictional revenues of \$9,765,660,988 results in an assessment factor of 0.002222 to be applied to each public service company's revenues.

In those instances in which the application of the assessment factor results in an invoice amount less than \$10.00, the public service company has been assessed \$10.00 in accordance with the statute.

If your assessment is over \$40.00 and you elect to pay in installments, please note the dates by which these payments are due. Additional invoices will not be issued. Public service companies having an assessment of \$40.00 or less will make a single payment due by July 31, 2021. Thank you in advance for your prompt attention to this matter.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Ms. Elizabeth Olson at 410-767-8066 or you may email her at inquiries.fiscal@maryland.gov.

Sincerely,

David J. Collins

Deputy Executive Secretary

Condy Calli

Enclosure